

OUR COVID EXPERIENCE

Our first two waves of COVID in Thailand were very minimal. The third wave that started in early April has been much different. Every province in the country now has people who have had the virus, including Chiangmai. This one hit our home church here in Chiangmai. Many people attended a prayer meeting and came in contact with someone who was unaware they had it. In all, more than 30 people from the church tested positive. A few people were in a regular hospital,



yet the majority spent 14 days in a field hospital together. They were able to witness to and comfort many people. They also held Sunday worship service, which included communion. God definitely placed them there to shine his light during this time.

When we first felt ill, we started off by doing a self-quarantine in our home for 14 days. We then were tested for COVID, and both tested positive. We weren't surprised we tested positive but were surprised to find out that I (Paul) had pneumonia. Robyn spent a night in the field hospital with several hundred others and then was allowed to go home to finish up her 14 days. Due to my pneumonia I spent 10 days in the hospital recovering. We are both grateful for this time. Much of it was spent reading the bible, praying and drawing closer to God. I was able to pray with my Buddhist roommate, doctors and nurses. Each of them shared with me how much they appreciated being prayed for. We are currently back to 100% and thankful to be able to be out and about. We feel blessed for this experience and what we have learned from it. This certainly has given us a new outlook on life.

SEE YOU LATER TO THE NEGRON FAMILY

We love the group of missionaries that we are blessed to work with here in Chiangmai. We have grown close to the Negron family and are so grateful to have had them here these past two years. Robbie, Michelle, Elijah, Angelie and Brandon truly are the definition of humble servants and amazing teammates. We are sad they will be leaving Thailand, yet happy that they are moving on to where God has called them next. At the end of May, they will head to Chino Hills, California to plant a new church. We are super excited for them! Although we know they will do an amazing job in California, our hearts still wish they could be here doing life together with us. They were such a blessing to the people of Thailand! As they depart, we simply say "See You Later".





Paul & Robyn Kramer

Acct. #279718 | giving.ag.org paul.kramer@agmd.org robyn.kramer@agmd.org simplyserving.org







Prayer Requests

- Pray for Paul's roommate, doctors and nurses.
- Pray for the people who heard about Jesus while staying at the field hospital.
- Pray for The Negron family during their transition time both in Thailand and California.